January 24, 1974

Mr. Elmer C. Cameron
Deputy Superintendent
Supplementary Education Services
Escondido Union School District
Fifth and Maple Street
Escondido, California 92025

Dear Mr. Cameron:

This is to acknowledge your correspondence expressing support for extending Title I of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act.

Title I of ESEA which provides financial assistance to local educational agencies for the education of educationally disadvantaged children is presently in committee markup and is expected to come before the full committee as amended within the nex too distant future.

I am in total agreement with your thinking regarding the many children who could further benefit under the existing Title I program and you may be assured that I will support such legislation, once in full committee. I appreciate your writing and expressing your views.

Sincerely yours,

Augustus F. Hawkins Member of Congress

AFH: ke

The work from which this copy was made did not include a formal copyright notice. This work may be protected under U.S. Copyright Law (Title 17, U.S. Code), which governs reproduction, distribution, public display, and certain other uses of protected works Uses may be allowed with permission from the rightsholder, or if the copyright on the work has expired, or if the use is "fair use" or within another exemption. The user of this work is responsible for determining lawful uses.

STUDENT

ESCONDIDO UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT

SCHOOL

FIFTH AND MAPLE STREETS . ESCONDIDO, CALIFORNIA 92025 . (714) 745-7000

January 18, 1974

The Honorable August Hawkins U. S. House of Representatives Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Sir:

Please support the pending legislation which will extend the ESEA Title I program for the next two years. It is especially important that this program continue. It is also important that if it is to continue that we have this decision from Congress early enough so that we will not have to discharge some of our excellent teacher aides.

I am proud to say that our district expends very few dollars for the administration of the program. Most of the funds from Title I are used in the program directly effecting the teacher and the students.

Thank you for your continued support.

Sincerely,

Elmer C. Cameron, Deputy Superintendent Supplementary Education Services

ECC:mk

The work from which this copy was made did not include a formal copyright notice. This work may be protected under U.S. Copyright Law (Title 17, U.S. Code), which governs reproduction, distribution, public display, and certain other uses of protected works. Uses may be allowed with permission from the rightsholder, or if the copyright on the work has expired, or if the use is "fair use" or within lambar uses.

The Honorable August Hawkins U. S. House of Representatives Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Sir:

I was recently told that the representatives are thinking about extending the Title I Program for Disadvantaged Children. I hope you and the other members of the House of Representatives give this serious consideration.

We have many children who need additional help in school.

Sincerely,

Sincerely,

Elmer C. Cameron 1617 Alapat Drive Escondido, California 92027

The work from which this copy was made did not include a formal copyright notice. This work may be protected under U.S. Copyright Law (Title 17, U.S. Code), which governs reproduction, distribution, public display, and certain other uses of protected works Uses may be allowed with permission from the rightsholder, or if the copyright on the work has expired, or if the use is "fair use" or within another exemption. The user of this work is responsible for determining lawful uses.